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STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE   
Minutes of the meeting held virtually on Microsoft Teams.
Monday 10th January 2022 7pm.
PRESENT:
Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken, Alison Lowell, Ian Meadows, Sue Cutts, Richard Webb, Sophia McCubbin, Clive Marchant, Alexa Long, John Hollins and Delia Cliffe.
1. WELCOME, APOLOGIES, DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND MINUTES OF LAST MEETING
Apologies - Sarah Edge and Judy Lea. 
There were no updates to declaration of interest.
Minutes of the last meeting, being a true and accurate record was proposed by Sophia McCubbin and seconded by John Hollins.

Irfan advised the committee that he would like to co-opt Mark McCracken back onto the committee until this year’s AGM. Ian Meadow proposed this and Alexa Long seconded. This was voted for unanimously by the committee.
2. AREA TEAM ITEMS & OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
All Area Team contract management will be undertaken by NHSBSA from Jan 4th as per communications sent out to contractors 13th Dec. This process has already been rolled out in other areas and the aim is to standardise process nationally. 
Where a practice visit is required, the process will be similar to currently except the clinical aspects have been separated out. The policies will be checked by BSA case manager, they will then do a virtual visit and then they will arrange a local clinic adviser to check the clinical aspects at a separate visit.

All contract changes should now be submitted to nhsbsa.pao-contractadmin@nhs.net (not the West Midlands Area Team) -including new applications, relocation, additional premises, termination, change in directors, change in opening hours/GOS hours or bank details.

The generic email address is still the option for any other queries ENGLAND.Optometrycontractswm@nhs.net 

EeRS Electronic Eyecare Referral System both the Procurement team and Implementation teams have continued to progress mapping the current processes and an update from Rebecca Woods was sent out early December to stakeholders. Any queries to the programme can be made to midlands.eers@nhs.net. 

Rejected claims at PCSE are still high and there is support given to those who are repeat offenders. 

3. TRAINING & CET UPDATE
The next MCN meeting will be on 11th January. Richard Webb had asked all the consultants to provide a talk however they seemed reluctant and wanted case studies to discuss instead. Richard had asked MCN members for this but had not received a great response. 
4. COMMUNITY SERVICES UPDATE 
Ongoing meetings with CCG-UHDB representatives. In principle, the clinical senate has agreed to a 6-month pilot for the East Staffordshire region only (for now).

Phase 1: CUES, POC

Phase 2: Glaucoma refinement

Phase 3: Low risk Glaucoma monitoring

CCG extremely keen on these services asap. 

CUES- UHDB largely on board with these services. Initial scepticism on CUES vs their Eye casualty arrangements but this seems to have been ironed out with local/national evidence. Same tariff as NS/SW Staffs

POC – no issues/ going with established pathway and tariffs.

Glaucoma refinement – GRR Test A & B was agreed initially here but I suggested pause here until we have LEHN consensus for new set of first line Glaucoma services across the system. This will probably look like 

Low risk Glaucoma monitoring – to have further meetings with UHDB. Ideally through LEHN.
Pre-cataract services in SW, SE, E Staffs regions. Another on-going payment issue which LOC has been chasing most of last year. It does seem that the invoice format issue is also the cause for delays here and as this isn’t a commissioned service, it’s the LOC Office (Alison) who has been trying to facilitate this. CCG have been unable to provide a full list of PO numbers required to add to the invoices.
5. DISPENSING OPTICS REPORT
Nothing to report.
6. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
PES payment issues are still ongoing. LOC has had a meeting with PES facilitated by Julia Maiden from LOCSU. An ultimatum was given to PES that we receive 50% of monies owed by 10th January with final outstanding by 21st January, and a change to the contracts to ensure practices are happy that this issue will arise again. The profession has been made aware of our conversations with PES. 
The CCG are also partly responsible for the lack of payments, and we need reassurances that this will not happen again, however the main priority is to make sure that the practices get paid. 
Some practices are now withdrawing from the services and focus (once payments have been made) should be for PES to establish which practices are continuing with which services.  
Staffordshire has always been at the forefront of the providing services and pressure needs to be applied to PES to keep the payments following and also looking long term whether we can work with them for future services.
LEHN meetings

Glaucoma pathways workshop – 9th November & 7th December 2021

Cataract pathways workshop - 25th November 2021

Medical Retina workshop – 20th January 2022

Midlands Eyecare Transformation Network 

South Staffs Local Representative Committee (LRC meeting)

Next meeting TBC Feb 17th or March 3rd 2022

Irfan asked if any of the committee would like to attend any of the meetings going forward to advise Alison Lowell.

LOC Plans 2022:
CPD

Sophia advised that Mrs Ranjit would like to do a glaucoma presentation, potentially end of February. Need to find out if we could do this on Teams or if we would need Zoom. Sophia to ask Mrs Ranjit for potential dates. 
Launch events for CUES will also be taking place in East Staffs and we could use this opportunity to do a training lecture at the same time with a local Ophthalmologist with CET points. 

Looking at doing 3 or 4 events throughout the year, some clinical and some non-clinical (not including training events or MCN)

Special Schools
Delia advised that this initiative had already been launched in the following areas:

London and SE- 23 schools 
N West and Lancs -programme live since June 2021 -15 schools

NE- implementation started September 2021, goes live Jan 2022

 In total nationally -100 schools,49 eye care teams, 98 clinicians involved

Covid may delay school uptake, would like more residential schools to take part.

 From May to Dec 2021, 2000, children seen ,800 needed spex (2 pairs each)

 Planned-- engagement sessions, online training sessions, shadowing day, top up training.
There may be a clash with the current North Staffordshire Paediatric scheme. 

The committee agreed that this was something worth exploring for Staffordshire and Clive Marchant said him and Sarah Edge would investigate this further.

Delia suggested contacting Richard Everitt to find out more information.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

14th March 2022
I Razvi
Chairman

2

